SUNWAY EDUCATION GROUP

COVID-19 Advisory 38 MOVEMENT CONTROL ORDER: 6 DISTRICTS IN SELANGOR FROM 6-17 MAY 2021 KUALA LUMPUR FROM 7-20 MAY 2021

Dear Students and Staff Members of the Sunway Education Group (SEG) community,

- 1. The Government of Malaysia has, in light of rising COVID-19 infections, announced that a **Movement Control Order (MCO)** will be imposed:
 - a. from **6-17 May** in **six (6) districts within Selangor:** Petaling, Hulu Langat, Gombak, Klang, Kuala Langat and Sepang; and
 - b. from 7-20 May in Kuala Lumpur.
- 2. Our Sunway University, Sunway Colleges as well as Sunway International School Kuala Lumpur (SISKL) campuses which are located in Selangor and Kuala Lumpur will be subjected to the standard operating procedures (SOPs) of the MCO. As such, we would like to provide the following updates:

3. Classes:

- a. **Sunway University:** Students within the six (6) categories requiring special facilities who were previously allowed to return to campus will continue to be allowed to enter campus. This covers students requiring special facilities such as for clinical and practical training, activities involving laboratories and studios, as well as internet access for their learning and research. Support facilities and services, such as the library, will be made available. Students must immediately return home/ to their accommodation once they are done with the above. All other classes/ tutorials/ workshops will be conducted online for the duration of the MCO.
- b. **Sunway Colleges:** Students sitting for international examinations or professional examinations will be allowed back to campus to prepare for the respective examinations (including practicals). All other classes will be conducted online for the duration of the MCO. Students in different programmes and intakes will receive further details from their respective programme directors or heads. Students must immediately return home/ to their accommodation after their classes unless requiring access to the special facilities.
- c. SISKL: The Ministry of Education (MOE), in consultation with the Selangor State Government Special Security Taskforce, has instructed that all schools in Selangor be closed and shift to online learning from 6 to 12 May 2021. As such, all SIS students will migrate to online T&L from 6 to 11 May. SISKL will be closed from 12-14 for the holidays. Parents will be informed of the status for the week beginning 17 May pending further announcements on the current MCO.

- 4. **Travel Permission Letters** for purposes of inter-district/ state travel will be issued to students who have been granted permission to access campus during the MCO. Please contact your respective Institutions/ Schools/ Programmes for the travel permission letter.
- 5. **Events, Meetings, Co-Curricular & Sports Activities**: All physical/ face-to-face events, meetings and C&S activities are not permitted and should be held virtually.
- 6. **Cafeteria and F&B**: F&B stalls at the Fresco and Galley will be allowed to operate but only for takeaways.
- 7. Hari Raya Break Inter-district/ state Travel for Students: Students will still be allowed to return to their hometowns for the Hari Raya Break beginning 7 May 2021. Kindly refer to Advisory 36 and your respective Institutions/ Schools/ Programmes on the application process as well as the departure and return requirements.
- 8. **For Staff**: As economic activities are allowed to continue during the MCO, Work From Home (WFH) is permissible, provided that your professional responsibilities and activities can be carried out remotely and effectively to support our students learning and all other important academic activities, including research, subject to your HODs approval. Please refer to your respective HODs for inter-district/ state travel permission letters to come to campus.
- 9. My dear students and colleagues, while the current MCO will be in place for 10 days, we are well-aware by now that there is always the possibility of it being extended. This is of course dependent on the COVID-19 infection rate which has risen in recent weeks. I cannot emphasise enough the need for all of us to strictly comply with the SOPs, whether we are onor off- campus. Defeating COVID-19 is very much within our own (sanitised) hands. Let us continue playing our part. Stay safe and take care.

Thank you.

Professor Elizabeth Lee

Chief Executive Officer
Sunway Education Group
5 May 2021